First Baptist Church

Myralee Duffy

Christian Education Committee
501 S. Gillette Ave.

Gillette, WY 82716

June 20, 2019

City of Gillette
201 E. 5" Street
Gillette, WY 82716

Dear City of Gillette,

Enclosed, please find our application to request the closure of the street in front of our church

for the evenings of July 9, July 16, and July 23, 2019. We are asking that we be allowed to close
the street from the intersection of Gillette Avenue/5™ Street to Gillette Avenue/6™ Street from
6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.

We did receive the “Street Closure Notification Form,” which informs residents and businesses
of the requested closure. We then surveyed the businesses located in the parameters of our
requested closure location and found that they included: the Campbell County Court House,
the former Cloud Peak Energy building, and the Sorenson-Daly Law Office. John Daly, from the
Sorenson-Daly Law Office did sign the notification and stated that they are not open at that
time of day. Our other two “neighbors” include the Cloud Peak Energy Building, which is not in
use at this time and the Court House which closes daily at 5:00 pm.

As you will notice, the intention of our closure request is to provide a safe environment for
some outdoor family fun. On July 9, we will be hosting an evening of outdoor games, July 16 has
the theme of a “country hoedown,” complete with recorded music, bales of hay, and root beer
floats, and finally on July 23, we are planning to show a movie in our church yard. Members of
the church, and of the community, will be invited to attend.

Please review and grant our request. If you need more information, you can reach me at 307-
756-2089 or by email at myraleeduffy@gmail.com. We are excited to play a small part in the
true sense of “community” that Gillette, Wyoming embraces.

Sincerely yours,

MyralLee Duffy
Christian Education Committee
First Baptist Church



